
 

 

 

Year 1 Newsletter 

Spring 2 2021-2022 
 

What a fantastic start to the Spring Term we have had!  Thank you so much for your 

continued support.  This newsletter will provide you with information on the half term ahead.  

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact the office, who will put 

you in touch. 

 

We have said farewell to Miss Bull and wish her all the best with the upcoming arrival of her 

baby.  This term we are very lucky to be welcoming Ms Frances into 1EB.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Topic 
 

Our Topic this term is based around the Magic of Flight.   We will be studying footage of 

human attempts of early flight and discussing the processes in which they went through for 

us to be able to fly in aeroplanes today. We will be doing case studies on the Wright 

Brothers, Bessi Coleman, Amy Johnson and Amelia Earheart and finding out how they have 

impacted our world today.   

We will continue to look at environments and discuss natural and human made objects in the 

world. We will be revisiting continents, and will be looking at the countries that make up the 

United Kingdom, and will be exploring the oceans of our world.  

 

Maths 

 
In maths this term we are moving into Place Value to 50 and the 

composition of these numbers (how many tens and how many extra ones).  

Through this, we will revisit addition and subtraction.   Through our 

Mastery approach, we use concrete materials, part-part-whole mats, draw 

pictures to work out answers and explore the language around problem solving and reasoning. 

We will also be continuing to discuss measurement and use non-standard units to measure 

objects. 

 

Please continue to have mathematical discussions with your children around time, weight, 

measurement (length and height and weight and capacity), coins, skip counting (in 2s, 5s and 

10s), the composition of numbers, number bonds.  Remember, Maths is EVERYWHERE and 

every conversation could lead to that ‘light bulb’ moment for your child.   

  

We are: 

1NS – Ned Symes, Amanda White 

1AM – Amanda Matheson, Kathy Burston 

1EB – Jane Frances, Azra Garner 



 

 

 

English 
 

This term we will be studying the stories Emma-Janes Aeroplane and The Odd Egg. 

 

We will be writing letters, post cards, drawing story maps and rewriting familiar stories… and 

even tweaking them to make them our own.  We will continue to talk about nouns, verbs, 

adjectives, and adverbs.   

 

Please continue to practise the spelling of your tricky words.  If you need another High 

Frequency Word book, please let your teacher know and we will arrange one for you. 

 

     
 

              

 

Reading 
 

We cannot stress enough the importance of having your child read to you daily.  We are 

asking for a minimum of 10 minutes each day.  It is noticeable when children are reading 

regularly at home and they are proud to share this with the class.  When your child is 

confident with their home reader, it will be changed.  It is important that you child can ask 

questions about the story and answer questions that adults are asking them.  Your child 

should be able to retell the story in their own words, identify the characters, setting, 

problem and solution and hopefully be able to make some text-to-self connections and 

discuss these with the adults.  

 

 

 

Please make sure you sign your child’s reading diary every day after they read 

too.  Children are very excited to receive their reading certificates. 

 



 

 

 

Science 
 

This term we are learning about Animals including Humans.  We will recap our five senses and 

learn about what animals belong to each of the classification groups including, mammals, 

reptiles, fish, birds, amphibians and insects.  We will discuss what makes each group special 

and how animals are classified into each of these groups.  In science we will also explore 

warm blooded and cold-blooded animals and the habitats in which they live. 

 

 

P.E 

 
This term we move to two outdoor PE lessons.  These sessions will be chilly so please send 

your child in warm clothes on these days e.g. jogging bottoms and a jumper.  

 

 1NS/ 1EB 1AM/ 1EB 

Outdoor Monday Monday 

Outdoor Tuesday Wednesday 

 

REQUESTS 
 

If you have any items that we can use for junk modelling, they would be much appreciated.   

 

If you have any old pots, pans and cooking utensils at home, we would love to have them for 

our provision. 

 

We are also on the hunt for any old gardening tools, pots, soil or seeds for our upcoming 

science topics. 

 

 Thank you all for your continued support in your child’s learning journey.  We look forward to 

the fun filled term ahead. 

 

The Year 1 Team 😊 


